
Annual Report: Chief Trainer 

2020-21 Annual General Meeting  

 

This past season would not have been half of what it was if we did not have the amazing volunteers that 

we do in the Sharks program.   I came into this position after all the heavy lifting was done by our 

President and Director of Rep, my job was to maintain what they did to get our girls on the ice.   

I want to thank not only our Board of Directors who work tirelessly for our girls to play but also all our 

coaches, trainers and managers who helped me ensure our girls were always safe going to the rinks.   

COVID-19;  

• Ensure all waivers were handed in and accounted for after each practice and game.  

• Ensure all players were wearing their mask and maintaining the 6ft distance in the changeroom 

and outside.  I went to many changerooms and overall, all the girls were doing it right.  They had 

their masks on and sat 6ft apart.  The trainers and changeroom moms were one that ensured 

this was always being done.  My thanks go out to volunteers in the changerooms, this is not an 

easy job, but you kept all our players safe. 

• Liaison between the BWHA and PHU to ensure we were following protocols in and out of the 

rink.  

• Gathering all information for any COVID-19 positive cases.  This is where the managers stepped 

in and ensured all waivers and attendance forms were together and organized.    

Player Safety 

Player safety is what the Chief trainer position is all about.  I spoke with many trainers, got a lot of 

feedback that I can move forward with next year.    

• Concussion protocol 

• Safe work out practices 

• Hockey Canada paperwork being filled out and handed in.  

• Changeroom protocols to keep our girls safe.  (always wearing skate guards) 

• Cyber bullying education to ensure that all the girls from U10 to U22 are aware of what cyber 

bullying is and how we need to stop. 

My position would be extremely difficult if we did not have the trainers we do.  Trainers are what holds 

the team together.  They keep our girls safe over anything else, are there to watch and come up with 

work outs, are there to keep Kleenex close, are there to wipe the tears but most importantly if 

something terrible happens their cool calm demeanor calms the player and gets them the help they 

require.  Our Trainers are the safe person on the team staff that girls feel they can talk to about hockey 

or something going on in the life and just need an ear.   You are so important to our organization.   

Thank you to all our trainers!  

If you are interested in becoming a trainer, please contact me, we need great people to lead the girls.  

You do not need medical background.  The course is an online course that takes 3 hours.   

Tammy McKnight 

Chief Trainer 



Annual Report: Director of Coach & Player Development
2020-21 Annual General Meeting

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our volunteer 2020/21 Coaches, Assist Coaches, Managers
and Trainers, for working tirelessly in the most uncertain times, with limited information, changing by the
day for without, the BWHA would not function. It has been a pleasure to work alongside and to see the
passion you have striving to put forth the best women’s hockey program in Ontario.  I hope to see you all
continue to participate in some capacity within the BWHA in the future.

COACH DEVELOPMENT

● Shared a number of Hockey Canada Coaching programs with BWHA Coaches
● Sent information to Coaches looking for Professional Development Credits to keep D1 Current
● Options from E Learning Hockey Canada / Coach.ca
● Advised Coaches for Mandatory Return to Safe Play (MANDATORY) and Gender and Expression

Courses being offered online – BOTH FREE

HOUSE LEAGUE DEVELOPMENT

● Due to Covid 19, there were no House League Development sessions organized.
● Limiting crossing of Skills Coaches with Players/Bubbles was a concern
● FUNdamental players advised that due to Covid 19 – NTR staff would not be touching/picking up

players, as such all players will need to be able to stand and get up off ice on own.

COMPETITIVE PLAYER DEVELOPMENT

● NTR Competitive Program did not run in 2020/21. Limiting players to their bubbles was going to
prove difficult to run the ‘sign up’ program without incurring serious costs to the BWHA

● The NTR ice was used for other BWHA activities at the Competitive Level
● DS Program did not run in 2020/21 due to Covid-19
● It is the expectation that BWHA will continue to offer a variety of Skill Development Programs in

the 2021/22 season

ELITE PLAYER DEVELOPMENT

● Sharks Elite Development Academy was able to run in 2020/21
● Increased from 22 players in 2019/20 to 43 players in 2020/21
● Program was able operate inviting players from U15 Dev Group 1 and U18 Dev Group 1
● Due to Bubble, players were not invited from U13
● Program was facilitated by Two Way Hockey
● Program ran every other week.
● It is expected the Elite Development Academy will continue in 2021/22 offering players a

development path for future hockey opportunities.

GOALIE DEVELOPMENT

● Due to Bubbles, BWHA did not run HL Goalie Development at NTR
o It is my understanding, presently, the space is available for 2021/22 to resume this

program.
● There was no funding offered in 2020/21 to Competitive Teams to take players to outside

development.  This was to limit the number of other interactions players had outside their bubble.
● Goalie development at all levels will continue to be a priority for the BWHA into 2021/22



HOCKEY SHARE

● Due to financial concerns for the 2020/21 Season – Hockey Share offered a 50% reduction in
cost for the season

● Hockey Share in 4th year at the Competitive Team level
● Over 850 drills being shared / Currently 20 active accounts.

OTHER ACTIVITIES

● Assisted in Competitive Coach Interviews
● Assisted with Competitive Coach Meetings
● Attended regular BWHA Board Meetings
● Assisted with Return to Play at various times of the season
● Circulated coaching level requirements

Rob Redden

Director of Coach & Player Development



Annual Report: Director of Competitive Programs
2020-21 Annual General Meeting

It goes without saying that 2020-2021 was the most challenging hockey season ever faced by the Barrie Women’s

Hockey Association. Planning conversations for the 2020-2021 season started just after the last hockey season

was shut down due to Covid-19 in March of 2020. From the very beginning our priority was the safety of our

players, coaches, referees, and other volunteers. While hockey is important to the lives of our players in so many

ways, we knew we could only provide hockey opportunities this season if it was safe to do so.

Our season was guided by many Covid-19 protocols and regulations provided by the Ontario Government, the

City of Barrie and the Ontario Women’s Hockey Association. Importantly, this included a restriction that hockey

games could only be played within “bubbles” that included a maximum of 50 players. Furthermore, the OWHA

also defined that players could not participate in any activities until on the roster for a team – and that once

submitted, rosters could not be changed. This meant that our traditional rosters of 17 players per team would

not work – since it would be difficult to fit 3 full teams into a bubble of 50 players, and since it would very

difficult to select the 17 players for each of these teams without tryouts. Due to these restrictions and the

continued uncertainty around being able to play games against teams from other health units, the BWHA also

arrived at the conclusion that our competitive program should remain local only this season, featuring “bubbles”

that included only other BWHA teams and players - at least to start the season.

In deciding on the final structure for our competitive season, the BWHA also considered a number of important

principles:

1. Player development is maximized when players train and practice with other players who are of a similar

skill level.

2. While much valuable development can happen in practices, games are an important part of the hockey

season – and therefore our season should not include only practices but should also incorporate games.

Ultimately, hockey is about playing hockey games.

3. Games are best when teams are provided an opportunity to play against a variety of different opponents

– playing the same team every week, or every other week, is not ideal.

4. With all of the above principles in mind, development does not have to happen in the same groups with

which players play games but could happen in separate groups.

For these reasons, the BWHA settled on a structure whereby players were selected to development groups of

15-20 players with whom they would practice together. The Development Groups would be combined with 1 to 2

other groups to form Bubble Leagues of 50 players total. Within the Bubble Leagues, players would be assigned

to one of 4 bubble teams, with rosters determined by the cooperating development group coaches with the goal

of making teams as balanced as possible.

The BWHA began our competitive season with practices starting on Friday, September 11 and games following 2

weeks later. In some cases, adjustments were made to the structure to ensure the best experience for our

players. This included:

● Adding our U22 Barrie Jr. Sharks to the U18 Bubble 1 for games

● Introducing development group scrimmages in place of some bubble games for both out U13 and U15

Bubble 1 groups

● Modified team structures for the U11



Our Fall season continued through to the beginning of December, with minimal impacts due to Covid-19. In total,

5 positive cases for players or coaches within our competitive program were reported, resulting in 2 bubbles

being temporarily paused for a few days, and 2 development groups shutdown for a longer 14-day period. Three

of these positive cases were reported in a 48-hour period in the beginning of December, and on December 9 the

Board of Director voted to suspend all hockey operations for the remainder of the month. This decision was

made out of an abundance of caution, and was because of any elevated risk level to our players, but rather out

of our concern for the association’s ability to keep up with the administrative and communication work required

by the Covid-19 protocols in the event further cases were reported.

Unfortunately, Ontario’s Covid-19 situation quickly worsened in December, and before Christmas a full

province-wide lockdown was established that prevented hockey activities from resuming in January, 2021. By the

end of February, the situation had improved and the BWHA’s competitive program resumed on Saturday,

February 20, 2021. The return would be short lived however, with another lockdown beginning on Monday,

March 1 which led to the Board of Directors deciding to end the competitive season.

While it would be easy to say the 2020-2021 competitive hockey season was in many ways a disappointment,

there is much that the association and our members should be quite proud of. Under challenging circumstances,

we were able to create a hockey season for 350 competitive players. As part of 20 development groups, and 32

bubble teams, these players participated in over 684 total hours of practices, and 191 games. At a time when not

much else was normal, hockey provided a vital and important escape for our players, allowing them to enjoy

time with friends while playing the game they love.

This season would not have been possible without the dedication of a large number of people, and huge thanks

are owed to those who made it happen including:

● Our coaches for whom this season was not what they signed up for, but who remained endlessly flexible

and patient and willing to adapt to every change.

● The dozens of parent volunteers that supported our players, including through complex facility protocols

and arena rules.

● Our on-ice and off-ice officials, who could easily have opted not to participate in the season, but instead

supported our program and payers by showing up to officiate our games.

● Our Board of Directors supported the competitive program, including in particular the members of the

Covid-19 Response Committee who helped monitor and guide our season.

Looking forward to the 2021-2022 season, our hope is that next year will see a return to a more normal

competitive hockey season. While tryouts will not occur as normal in the spring, deferred instead to the fall of

2021, our full roster of competitive coaches has been selected and we will work through the summer to prepare

for next season.

Rob Emerson

Director, Competitive Program



Annual Report: Director of Equipment 

2020-21 Annual General Meeting  

 

It is due to the efforts taken by the executive, along with our association’s volunteers (HL / Rep coaches, 

managers, trainers, on ice helpers, etc) that will allow our organization to continue to be successful. 

 

Although this season was much different then past seasons, much of the basic ordering was done, as in 

other years.  

 

During the 2020/2021 season, the Directors of Apparel & Equipment (Sr. / Jr.) assisted HL with ordering 

of all Jr. & Sr. HL team jerseys/socks: 

 

• submitted, secured and collaborated with McDonalds to support and provide our AtoMc U11 HL 

division with jerseys and socks for the 2020/2021 season 

• we also secured our Tim Horton’s sponsor for the U9 and FUNdamental program.  Tim Horton’s 

provides us with jerseys and socks, in lieu of a financial sponsorship 

• Supplied BWHA Jr. & Women’s house league with socks/jerseys/ pucks/pylons/goalie gear 

o We were was able to collect our goalie gear this spring of 2020, in a safe manner under 

the circumstances we have had to deal with.  We had all of the goalie gear sanitized and 

then implemented a sanitation instruction sheet and provided sanitizer for all of our 

goalie gear that was loaned out in 2020/2021 

• Throughout the 2020/2021 season we worked with Kevin Anderson and Lisa Lee (BWHA 

Accountant/Bookkeeper) to track all of the HL and Rep bubbles and individual BWHA 

apparel/equipment 

• Set up BWHA apparel sale in summer to allow families a chance to purchase apparel. This 

allowed us to sale off current BWHA inventory and reduced inventory of old stock, discontinued 

apparel and retired rep jerseys through these sales 

• Continued to keep efficient inventory levels of apparel and equipment throughout the season to 

meet the needs of the membership, while not tying up too much BWHA capital 

• Continued to work with our suppliers and partners to offer the best 

jerseys/uniforms/apparel/equipment in the OWHA, at a price that was cost effective for BWHA 

players and parents 

• Continue the initiative to improve our goalie gear for HL distribution and lessen our outdated 

gear in inventory 

• We were unable in 2020/2021 seasons to have our trial season wearing Khaki pants for the 

Competitive U15 and U18 age groups.  

o We may attempt this in the upcoming 2021-2022 season. 

 

Thank you to everyone for supporting us throughout the year. Be safe and your feedback as always is 

welcome. 

 

Mario Liguori 

Director of Equipment 



Annual Report: Director of Fundraising & Sponsorship
2020-21 Annual General Meeting

This year has proven to be a difficult one due to the Pandemic and not being able to hold Sharkfest or
the Melissa Sutton Ice’d Pink day.

Despite the challenges I faced this year, I was able to accomplish the following:

● All 8 House league teams received sponsorship
● We received a very generous donation from Take 5 Oil Changers which a portion of the funds went

to a few players that were in need.
● Sponsorship revenue totalled $4,537.83

● Most of this season’s sponsors have already indicated their interest in sponsorship again; as well 1

new sponsor have already approached me to begin discussion regarding the upcoming season

● In lieu of payment, some sponsorship this year included house league jerseys and socks for our
fundamental, novice and atom divisions; goalie equipment cleaning

The 2021-2022 season could prove to be a difficult season in terms of Sponsorship as well. I am working
on a few innovative ways to attract businesses in wanting to sponsor with BWHA, as well as promoting
their businesses.

Anita White
Director of Fundraising & Sponsorship



Annual Report: Director of Officials
2020-21 Annual General Meeting

Modified Games

BWHA Officials were utilized for all modified games that took place until the shutdown of hockey prior to
Christmas Break.   This included on-ice officials and timekeepers.

Roster

We had several officials choosing not to take part in officiating this season due to personal reasons
relating to Covid-19.

We still maintained a dedicated roster of approx. 30 on ice, and 10 off-ice officials during our Modified
Hockey Schedule.   I’d like to personally thank all of those involved in making the best of a bad situation,
and helping provide an opportunity for our members to play games this past season.

Game Fees

Nothing major to report, as this was not a normal season.  Modified pay rates were utilized during games
that required officials.   There is no planned increase for this upcoming season.

Clinics

There were no local clinics that ran during this past season due to Covid-19 restrictions.

All active officials were required to complete annual recertification clinics, including extra modules relating
to Covid-19 protocols, and modules on safe return to play.

2021 Hiring

We have had several Individuals expressing interest in becoming part of the 2021-2022 roster for BWHA.
These individuals have been instructed to register with Hockey Canada when able to do so, and complete
required prerequisites in advance of the time at which more information is known regarding potential
return to play in the fall.

Mike Robinson

Director of Officials



Annual Report: Director of Tournaments
2020-21 Annual General Meeting

Unfortunately, due to the pandemic 2020 edition of Sharkfest did not occur.  While preparations were made in

hopes that the Tournament would be a go, it was ultimately not able to proceed.

In September, a proposal was presented to the Board to proceed with a Barrie only weekend jamboree, which

would have had bubble teams within their respectively playing bubbles playing each other.  While there was

some support for the idea it was decided it would not be in the best interest of the BWHA and its members to

proceed.

Preparation for 2021 edition of Sharkfest has begun;

● Ice Scheduler has booked ice for November 19-21

● City of Barrie has been contacted to add Tournament to Local Sports Calendar

● Contacted HTG to align on Tournament Registration/Booking

Overall, it was a year of listening/learning and adapting through the Covid-19 pandemic.  It was an honour to be

a part of the BWHA Executive this past season and I look forward to the leading the 2021 edition of Sharkfest.

Jason McKenna

Director of Tournaments



Annual Report: Director of Women’s House League
2020-21 Annual General Meeting

All things considered, the BWHA Women’s Recreational House League had a successful Fall
season. We weren’t sure if we would even be able to gain enough interest to form teams but in
fact we received great support.  We formed eight teams, with a total of 92 players registered.
Due to the Covid 19 “Return to Play” protocols implemented, the league was split into 2
divisions, with each division having 4 teams with a maximum of 12 players per team.  The
league operated at a break even/slight profit in 2020-2021 and will continue to strive to that
metric again in 2021-2022.

Each team was supported by a team captain, who acted as the representative for their team
through the Director of Senior House League.  These representatives facilitated team
communications, game night support, Covid 19 protocol adherence, Covid 19 tracking
documentation and league planning. A special thanks goes to Debbie Simpson for her early
season work and communications to the previous year’s players and support of the Director of
Women’s Recreational House League.  Along with Debbie Simpson, thanks go out to the other
team captains: Ava Whitehead, Sarah Axler-Smith, Ashley Fotherby, Erica Freeman-Carter,
Steph Juffs, Abigayle MacDougall and Avery Thompson for their leadership, organization and
communication with their respective teams and the BWHA.

This year’s teams were a mix of experienced hockey players, playing alongside some
newcomers to the sport. The league has a fun and enjoyable culture that strives to achieve a
high degree of sportsmanship, while still trying to maintain a friendly competitive spirit.  With this
in mind and due to the fact that no evaluation skates or player drafts could be offered, the
league still had a fair level of parody in both divisions. Each division was also fortunate to have
1 dedicated goalie per team and 2 goalies remained on a waiting list, due to late registration.

The league played under a modified 4 on 4 format during the Fall season and followed the same
Covid 19 playing rules, protocols and tracking, as our Jr. House League and Competitive
programs.  The team captains, on ice officials and players did an excellent job of following these
protocols.  We had no reported positive cases within the Women’s Recreational House League
program.

All games were held on Sunday evenings, with Week #1 being played at the Sadlon Arena
(BMC).  Fortunately, the BWHA Ice Scheduler was able to move the remainder of the Fall
season to EBCC and all efforts will be made to retain this time slot and night of play for the
upcoming 2021-2022 season.

The league has a goal of offering a fully sanctioned and insured program for women who may
be interested in trying out the sport for the first time or players who have aged out of
Competitive and/or HL programs, both within the BWHA or from other Women’s Associations to
continue to play hockey in a fun and social environment.

It is expected that we will return to a full program in 2021-22, with 8 teams and a minimum of 15
players per team.  Registration will open in August 2021 for the upcoming season and all details
will be posted at www.bwha.ca

Rob Whitehead
2020-2021 Acting Director - Women’s Recreation House League

http://www.bwha.ca


Annual Report: Director of Youth House League 

2020-21 Annual General Meeting 

Well to say this was a different season would be an understatement!  I would first like to thank all of my 

volunteers, starting with the divisional convenors, coaches, trainers and anyone else who stepped up to 

help out this season, through very uncertain times.  

 

Due to many restrictions and some of the uncertainties that the Covid 19 pandemic presented, we were 

late starting the season.  We were still able to put together a plan that worked within the government 

regulations, to get as many girls as we could, playing hockey for as long as we were permitted.  

 

Many guidelines were set out by both the association, the city, the OWHA / HC and the government.  

These all needed to be implemented and followed by our volunteers and players.  Overall, as an 

association, I think we did an amazing job!  A few hiccups along the way, but we made it work and got 

the girls on the ice, which was our goal from the beginning.  

 

We ran the Youth House League program as permitted by the government, with players being in 

bubbles to a maximum of 50.  We ran most divisional teams with 12 girls per team and 4 teams per 

bubble.  We also ran a successful FUNdamentals program for those players under 7 years of age, with a 

total of 13 players participating and 5 volunteer staff (coaches and assistants). 

 

In U9, we had one bubble with four teams and U11 had one bubble with four teams. We had to bring 

our U13 girls up to join the first year U15, in an effort to build one bubble with four teams.  This bubble 

was classified and rostered as U15.  We then moved our second year U15 girls up, to join our first year 

U18 and made this U18 bubble 1.  Lastly, we had our 2nd and 3rd year U18’s form a separate U18 bubble, 

named U18 bubble 2.  After finalizing all divisions and bubble teams, we had to get our coaches, 

volunteers, officials and players familiar with the 4 on 4 game play, which was different than our normal 

5 on 5 rules.  This was all accomplished while remaining socially distanced and following all guidelines.  

The first few weeks were interesting, but never the less, the girls were happy to be back on the ice.  

 

Unfortunately, the season didn’t last as long as we had hoped due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  We were 

unable to return back to the ice due to a new provincial lockdown and restrictions.  We are extremely 

hopeful to return back to hockey this upcoming fall.  As far as when we will and what the programming 

will look like, it is to early to tell.  We are planning for a normal 2021-2022 season and will keep you 

posted as we get closer to the start of registration and the season.  

 

Despite all the chaos in the world, our mission was to try and bring some normalcy to our players and 

their families.  I think we accomplished that for as long as we were permitted.  As mentioned above, we 

look forward to seeing everyone return in the Fall of 2021, for some great BWHA Youth HL hockey. 

 

Christa MacDougall 

Director of Youth House League 



Annual Report: Jr. Sharks GM
2020-21 Annual General Meeting

Wow, the year started with hope, but ended with caution. Covid 19 hit the world hard, including the

sporting world.  Despite the uncertainty, we came away with some positives.  We came away thinking

and operating differently.  We had to think outside the box and I believe we came away better because

of it.

Along with the BWHA, the Jr. Sharks program decided to stream all our scrimmages and invited over 45

Universities in Canada and the USA to watch us, on a weekly basis.  We had over 150 watches per

scrimmage, topping out at over 300 for a couple of scrimmages.

Our Jr. Sharks players and staff held ZOOM calls with the head coach of Canada’s National team, the U18

National team coach and the Head of Development for the OWHA.  As well, our players and staff invited

and spoke virtually with over 21 Universities.  These Universities brought their hockey perspectives and

programs to the Jr. Sharks.

Our staff was in constant contact with over 49 universities, talking about both our Jr. Sharks and BWHA

players, with efforts to secure roster positions for players next season and to build relationships that will

grow for years to come.  The Jr. Sharks were able to help 8 players from the PWHL and U18 group receive

partial or full scholarships at various Canadian and American Universities for the 2021/2022 season.

I would like to thank the following:

● The Players and Parents of the team for the belief in our program

● The staff for their time and consistent ability to think and make change, while positioning our

program to be the best in the league.

● To the best Association and Board in the OWHA.  The Jr. Sharks couldn’t have asked for better

leadership in a crisis.  Your main goal of making the players safe did not go unnoticed.

Finally, I wish everyone a safe and healthy summer. I hope to see everyone back at the rink in the fall.

Ted Dean

GM JR SHARKS





Annual Report: Ice Scheduler
2020-21 Annual General Meeting

Taking into account the modified season, the Barrie Sharks used 1090 hours of ice.

The breakdown is as follows:

● 12 hours at Innisfil
● 44.5 hours at NTR
● 23 hours at Nottawasaga
● 1010.5 hours at Barrie rinks
● Total of 79.5 hours (7%) of our ice allocation was non City of Barrie ice

The divisional percentage breakdown is as follows:

● Rep Teams – 77%
● H/L Teams – 13%
● PWHL – 5%
● Women’s H/L – 3%
● Fundamentals – 1%
● Barrie set/up removal - 1%

The cost of ice this year in Barrie was $245 per hour.

Arenas used were:

● Sadlon Centre – 1 pad
● East Bayfield Community Centre – 2 pads
● Allendale Recreation Centre – 2 pads
● Holly Community Centre – 2 pads
● Eastview – 1 pad
● National Training Rinks – 2 pads
● Innisfil Recreation Centre – 2 pads
● Nottawasaga – 2 pads

Debbie Robinson
Ice Scheduler



Annual Report: Registrar 

2020-21 Annual General Meeting 

Notwithstanding a global pandemic, which resulted in a modified hockey program for the 2020-21 

season, the Barrie Women’s Hockey Association registered 665 players to 49 teams – including 21 youth 

house league teams, 20 youth competitive teams, and 8 women’s rec house league teams.  Total 

registrations are stable given the extenuating circumstances of the past year. 

665 players in 2020-21 
771 players in 2019-20 
772 players in 2018-19 
 

Full registration details for all levels can be found below: 

2020-2021 Registration Details: 

Youth House League: 

Division 
2020-21 2019-20 2018-19 2017-18 2016-17 

Teams Players Teams Players Teams Players Teams Players Teams Players 

Fundamentals 1 13 n/a 27 n/a 24 n/a 28 n/a 28 
U7 House League  4 38 2 32 3 43 4 56 4 64 
U9 House League 4 39 3 43 3 38 4 58 4 55 
U13 House League 

4 
27 3 45 4 52 4 56 4 56 

U15 House League 43 4 55 4 55 4 52 4 55 
U18 House League 8 63 6 81 5 89 5 79 5 76 

TOTAL 21 223 18 283 19 301 21 329 21 334 

 

Youth Competitive Teams: 

Division 

2020-21 2019-20 2018-19 2017-18 2016-17 

Teams Players Teams Players Teams Players Teams 
Playe

rs 
Teams Players 

U7 0 0 1 
(B) 

17 1 
(B) 

17 1 
(B) 

17 1 
(B) 

17 

U9 
3 

(AA, A, BB) 

48 3 
(AA, A, 

BB) 
51 3 

(AA, A, B) 
51 3 

(AA, BB, B) 
50 3 

(AA, A, B) 
50 

U13 
5 

(AA, A, BB, 
B, B) 

88 4 
(AA, A, 
BB, B) 

68 
4 

(AA, A, 
BB, B) 

68 
4 

(AA, A, BB, 
B) 

68 
4 

(AA, A, 
BB, B) 

68 

U15 
5 

(AA, A, BB, 
BB, B) 

86 5 
(AA, A, 

BB, BB, B) 
86 

5 
(AA, A, A, 

BB, B) 
84 

4 
(AA, A, BB, 

B) 
67 

4 
(AA, A, 
BB, B) 

68 

U18 
6 

(AA, A, BB, 
BB, B, B) 

110 5 
(AA, A, 

BB, BB, B) 
87 

5 
(AA, A, 

BB, B, B) 
85 

4 
(AA, A, BB, 

B) 
68 

4 
(AA, A, 
BB, B) 

70 

U22 1 
(AA) 

19 2 
(AA, A) 

34 1 
(AA) 

19 1 
(AA) 

18 1 
(AA) 

18 

TOTAL 20 350 20 343 19 324 17 288 17 291 



Senior Teams: 

*Note: Teams operated independently at arms-length from the BWHA. 

 

ALL DIVISIONS 
2020-21 2019-20 2018-19 2017-18 2016-17 

    Teams Players Teams Players Teams Players 

TOTAL  49 665 47 771 47 772 49 771 50 801 

 

 

Nancy Hooper 

BWHA Registrar 

Division 
2020-21 2019-20 2018-19 2017-18 2016-17 

  Teams Players Teams Players Teams Players Teams Players 
Senior* 
(Competitive) 

0 0 3 
(A, B, B) 55 3 

(A, B, B) 
53 3 

(A, B, C) 
51 

4 
(A, BB, B, 

C) 
69 

Women’s Rec 
House League 

8 92 6 90 6 94 8 103 8 107 

TOTAL 8 92 9 145 9 147 11 154 12 176 



Annual Report: Treasurer
2020-21 Annual General Meeting

As a result of Covid 19, the BWHA has applied for two funding streams

● The first funding stream required the 2019 and 2020 financial statements to be audited.  The

BWHA proceeded with the Audit and filed a grant application with Ontario Trillium foundation

Grant the potential grant in the amount of $50,000.

● The second funding stream was filed with the  Covid-19 Tourism Response Fund.  This was a

grant to recoup expenses related to PPE and other Covid 19 costs.  The BWHA submitted a

request to be reimbursed in the amount of $6635.11.

Results of the completed and audited Financial Statements, showed an excess of Revenues over

Expenditures of $41,691.

● Net Asset position for 2020 is $140,074

Results of Excess over Expenditures (Net Income):

YEAR Excess over Expenditures (Net Income)

2009 $ 48,000

2010 $ 24,000

2011 $ 64,000

2012 $ 20,000

2013 $ 4,000

2014 ($ 774)

2015 $ 5,387

2016 ($ 3,468)

2017 ($ 23,047)

2018 ($ 26,630)

2019 $ 6,694

2020 $ 41,691

Lisa Lee

Treasurer


	2020-21 AGM-Report-Chief Trainer
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Director of Coach & Player Development
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Director of Competitive
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Director of Equipment
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Director of Fundraising & Sponsorship
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Director of Officials
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Director of Tournaments
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Director of Women's House League
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Director of Youth House League
	2020-21 AGM-Report-GM Jr. Sharks
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Ice Scheduler
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Registrar
	2020-21 AGM-Report-Treasurer

